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MONO COUNTY ANNOUNCES TWO ADDITIONAL POSITIVE COVID-19 

TESTS, INCLUDING FIRST OUTSIDE OF MAMMOTH LAKES  

 

 

April 12, 2020 – The Mono County Health Department announces today two new positive COVID-19 

(Coronavirus) cases today, one from northern Mono County and another from the Mammoth Lakes 

area, bringing the total number of confirmed cases to 23. The case from the northern part of the county 

is the first confirmed case outside of the Mammoth Lakes area. The Health Department is in contact 

with each individual and both are clinically stable and have not required hospitalization. Both are 

isolating themselves and their close contacts are quarantining themselves.    

  

COVID-19 is a community-wide threat and it was only a matter of time before we saw our first case 

outside the Mammoth area. All Mono County residents should continue staying at home except for 

essential purposes, and practicing consistent physical distancing, diligent hand/cough/sneeze hygiene 

and frequent cleansing of common surfaces. We also recommend masks or other face covers when 

out in public and it is imperative to not to go to work when you are sick, even if the symptoms are mild.   

  

We are increasingly impressed by how variable and mild the symptoms of COVID-19 can be. A number 

of the Mono County cases have not had significant cough and not everyone has had a fever. Please 

call the 2-1-1 Mono County Nurse Hotline if you are experiencing illness to discuss the possibility of 

COVID-19. Alternatively, the Nurse Hotline can be reached at (760) 924-1830. It is fortunate that most 

cases are mild but remember that this infection can kill people of virtually any age and is especially 

dangerous in older people and those with medical conditions.  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
Mono County Health Department 

 

Tom Boo, MD, FAAFP, DTM&H  Stuart Brown 
Public Health Officer   EOC Public Information Officer 
Phone: 760.924.1828   Phone: 760.914.7110 
tboo@mono.ca.gov  sbrown@townofmammothlakes.ca.gov 

www.monohealth.com/Coronavirus  
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Please protect yourself and our community.   

 

Distance. Wash. Cover and #StayHomeMono! 

 

 

### 
 

Please utilize the resources below for local information about the coronavirus. 

Call: 211 (English & Spanish) | Website: MonoHealth.com/Coronavirus Facebook.com/MonoHealthDepartment | 

Instagram.com/MonoCountyHealthDepartment | Twitter.com/CountyMono 

Mammoth Lakes Short-Term Rental Hotline (760) 965-3670 or TOT@townofmammothlakes.ca.gov 

Mono County COVID-19 Violations: covid19violations@mono.ca.gov.  

Emergency Operations Center (760) 932-5650 

Mono County You Tube channel  
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